
   
 
 

 
Village of Cold Spring Board of Trustees 

Monthly Meeting Minutes 
August 10, 2022 

 
 

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Cold Spring held the Monthly Meeting on Wednesday, August 10, 2022 at 
Village Hall and via Videoconference as per Chapter 1 of the NY State Local Laws of 2022.  Present were Mayor 
Kathleen E. Foley, Trustees Laura Bozzi, Cathryn Fadde, Eliza Starbuck.  Trustee Tweeps Phillips Woods was 
absent. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Foley. 
 
Request to Add/Modify Agenda Items 
K. Foley noted that Agenda item 8e – Update on Community Day - will be moved to the start of the meeting 
 
Community Day Update 
Jill Golden provided an update on the Community Day event scheduled for September 3, 2022.  Key items 
included: 

• There will be a Pie Baking Contest 
• Dunking Booth has been confirmed 
• Slambovian Circus of Dreams will perform at the bandstand beginning at 7:30pm.  The band’s 

performance cannot be promoted/advertised due to contractual agreement for another area 
appearance 

• Local organizations (Lions Club, Boy Scouts, Haldane Booster Club) have opted not to participate 
resulting in the need to secure outside vendors for food 

 
Announcements 
K. Foley made the following announcements: 

• Yard Waste pick up is on Thursday (8/11) 
 
Monthly Reports – Village Departments (all submitted reports attached) 
 
Financial Report: Village Accountant Michelle Ascolillo presented the Financial Report.  Of note: 

• Some vendors are now including fuel surcharges 
o Earthcare – 26% of total invoice 
o Royal Carting – 3.5% of total  

 
Roadways & Facilities:  Crew Chief Robert Downey not present.  K. Foley noted that tree stumps had been 
removed and affected sidewalks replaced. 
 
Water/Wastewater Department: Water and Wastewater Superintendent Matt Kroog presented the monthly 
report.  He noted that due to drought conditions and water being moved from the reservoir to the system that 
the reservoir level is at 65% capacity (compared to 91% at same point in 2021).  With no rain in the immediate 
forecast, he recommends implementing water restrictions to conserve water.  These restrictions include not 
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using the Village water system to water landscape or fill pools and spas and minimizing indoor usage (shorter 
showers, fully loaded dishwashers). 
 
K. Foley asked M. Kroog what are the next steps for the filtration upgrades?  He responded that he wants the 
engineers to do a walk-through to verify whether the system needs to be refurbished or rehabilitated. 
 
Code Enforcement:  Philipstown Code Enforcement Officer Greg Wunner not present.  Village Clerk J. Vidakovich 
commented that G. Wunner had responded to and addressed a number of code violation complaints and was 
catching up on unreviewed construction plans. 
 
Police Department: OIC Larry Burke was not in attendance.  K. Foley noted that L. Burke will be meeting with the 
new director of the Philipstown Behavioral Hub and to explore grant opportunities for the SPD’s work with the 
HUB. 
 
Fire Company:  Jeff Phillips, Jr. present for the Fire Company and reported that: 

• Jeff Amato Jr. completed training and achieved Interior Firefighter status 
• New truck is in service 

 
Justice Court:  No representatives from the Justice Court were present.   
 
Monthly Reports – Standing Boards (all submitted reports attached) 
 
Historic District Review Board (HDRB):  Sean Conway presented the HDRB monthly report. 
 
The HDRB presented a recommendation to waive the $30 fee for solar applications in order to help facilitate the 
process and make it easier for applicants to obtain approvals (a requirement to be eligible for NYSERDA grant).  
This will be added to the agenda for the 8/31 meeting.  
 
Planning Board:  Jack Goldstein, Planning Board Chair, presented the monthly report.  The Planning Board is 
focused on preparing for a meeting with the Hudson Highlands Fjord Trail on 8/25/22. 

 
Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA):  E.  Wirth, ZBA Chair, noted that there was nothing to report as the ZBA has not 
received any new applications or referrals. 
 
Tree Advisory Board (TAB):  No member of the TAB was present and no report submitted. 
 
Recreation Commission:  No members of the Recreation Commission were present.  K. Foley reported that E. 
Starbuck is working with the Recreation Commission on rationalizing and simplifying signage at Mayor’s Park.  
 
Town of Philipstown: Bob Flaherty presented the report from the Town including: 

• Six-month E-waste trial program begins on 8/13 
• 100 people have signed up to participate in the food scraps program 
• Neal Tomann has been hired as a P/T Fire Code Inspector 

 
County Legislator: Not present and no report submitted 
 
Report of the Mayor and Trustees: 

• E. Starbuck has spoken with a local mural artist for the tunnel repainting and is working on a mural 
design and timeline to propose to the trustees 



   
 
 

• L. Bozzi stated that Clean Heating & Cooling application has been approved by NYSERDA and an 
application for electric vehicle charging stations has been submitted by Philipstown for installation of an 
EV charging station in partnership with the Village. 
 

• K. Foley reported that: 
o Highway Department will be removing the old parking meter from the municipal lot 
o Letter for NY Forward has been submitted 
o A private donor (anonymity requested) has offered to purchase of Big Belly trash compactors for 

the Riverfront area.  C. Fadde is working on pricing and ordering 
o She is working with James Hartford and Scenic Hudson to secure new lights for the riverfront 
o Commended officers James Hipple and Mike Christiansen for their professionalism and 

compassion responding to recent calls involving mental health issues  
 
Board Business 
 
Seastreak Update 
A new proposal has been submitted by Seastreak.  Details include: 

• Docking dates starting at the end of August and running through mid-November 
• Includes Friday’s and holiday Monday’s 

 
The Board discussed the proposal.  Concerns were raised that the boats, combined with the Community Day 
Event on September 3rd, could result in more people than the Village can accommodate.   E. Starbuck made a 
motion to postpone the start of Seastreak until September 9th.  C. Fadde seconded the motion and it passed by a 
vote of 4-0 (T. Woods absent) 
 
The Board will continue its discussions with Seastreak to finalize dates for docking, dates for drop-off/pick-up 
only and fees. 
 
The Board opened the floor to public comment on the topic of Seastreak.   
 

• Lloyd DesBrisay, 34 West Street, asked for clarification on how fees are calculated.  E. Starbuck explained 
that fees are based on length of boat (linear feet) and length of stay.  Ships that remained docked at the 
riverfront pay $12/linear foot vs $8/linear foot for those that do not remain docked (drop-off/pick-up 
passengers). 

• Gaston Alonzo, 34 West Street, commented that having Seastreak dock at West Point on certain dates 
helps improve the quality of life for the residents of lower Main Street. 

• John Erickson, 32 West Street, opined that the Board should look at the issue of Seastreak from 
everyone’s perspective and not just that of businesses. 

o K. Foley responded with clarification on the specific ways the new contract addresses resident 
needs and feedback. 

 
Resolution 20-2022 Adopting a Policy to Flying Flags and Banners on Village Properties or Facilities was offered 
for adoption as amended by K. Foley.  E. Starbuck seconded the motion and Resolution 20-2022 was adopted by 
a vote of 4-0-0-1 (T. Woods absent). 
 
Agreement with Hahn Engineering 
L. Bozzi made a motion authorizing the mayor to sign an agreement for professional services with Hahn 
Engineering.  C. Fadde seconded the motion and it passed by a vote of 4-0-0-1 (T. Woods absent). 
 
37 Fair Street Site Visit 



   
 
 
The owners of 37 Street have made a request to purchase village owned property adjacent to the rear of their 
property.  Trustees have requested to make a site visit to see the area in question.  The applicant has agreed to 
the site visit but requested that these be made individually by Trustees and not as part of a noticed Board 
meeting. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
K. Foley made a motion to approve the minutes of the 6/22/22 meeting as submitted.  E. Starbuck seconded the 
motion and it passed by a vote of4 -0-0-1 (T. Woods absent). 
 
Approval of Bills 
C. Fadde made a motion to approve Batch # 6605 in the amount of $135,335.93.  L. Bozzi seconded the motion 
and it passed by a vote of 4-0-0-1 (T. Woods absent). 
 
Public Comment 

• Mike Turton, Highlands Current, asked how Kemble Avenue traffic will be managed on Community Day?  
K. Foley replied that OIC Burke is preparing a traffic control and management plan for Community Day 
and it will be shared once finalized. 

• Sean Conway, 18 Morris Avenue, asked if there had been any community support for the flag display 
policy?  Per, K. Foley none had been presented to the Board.  S. Conway commented that this policy 
will/could impact holiday displays on village property as well as the display of flags and banners (e.g., 
Arbor Day Flag) on municipal property (tree pits).  He commented that this policy is a solution where 
there is no problem. And is grounded in fear. 

• Gaston Alonso, 34 West Street, accused the Board of harboring/supporting anti-pride sentiments with its 
actions and stated that the policy is a response to fear. 

• Lloyd DesBrisay, 34 West Street, agreed with the statements made by S. Conway and G. Alonso and 
added that this is an issue the Board chose to take up. 

• C. Fadde stated that she is in favor of celebrating Pride month but does not support using Village 
facilities as a billboard for any issue. 

• L. Bozzi agreed with C. Fadde and added that the Board can work with groups to find alternative, 
substantive ways to support Pride and other social injustice issues. 

• G. Alonso suggested that the Village consider passing a Human Rights Ordinance that provides a local 
mechanism for addressing these issues on a local level. 

 
Adjournment 
K. Foley made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  E. Starbuck seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm 
 
 
Submitted by: Jeff Vidakovich 
 
 
           
Jeff Vidakovich, Village Clerk      Date 

 
 



   
 
 
Resolution No.: 20 of 2022 
THE VILLAGE OF COLD SPRING 
            Roll Call Vote 
                                           Names                    Ayes         Noes           Abstain          Absent 

Mayor     
Kathleen E. Foley X         
Deputy Mayor     
Tweeps Phillips Woods           X 
Trustee     
Eliza Starbuck X    
Trustee     
Cathryn Fadde X    
Trustee 
Laura Bozzi 

 
X 

   

TOTAL 4 0 0 1 

 
The following was presented 
 
By: Mayor Kathleen E. Foley 
 
Seconded by: Trustee Eliza Starbuck 
 
Date of Adoption:  August 10, 2022 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE 
VILLAGE OF COLD SPRING ADOPTING A POLICY WITH RESEPCT TO FLYING FLAGS 

& BANNERS ON VILLAGE PROPERTIES OR FACILITIES 
 

 WHEREAS, in response to a recent U.S Supreme Court case decision regarding the display of 
flags by municipalities, the Village Board would like to establish a policy for flying any flags or banners 
at Village owned facilities and/or properties; and  
 
 WHEREAS, according to the Village Board, the Village’s flagpoles and other areas on Village 
properties or facilities where official flags are displayed are neither intended to serve as forums for free 
expression by the public, nor are they areas where the Village Board chooses to convey a message about 
the Village’s official sentiments; and  

 
WHEREAS, this policy adopted by the Village Board will not impact the display of any official 

United States federal and/or New York state flags; and  
 

WHEREAS, the Village of Cold Spring does not currently have an official Village flag; and 
 
WHEREAS, in addition to the United States and New York State flags, the Village Board would 

like only to display other flags officially-designated by the United States, New York State and/or the 
Village of Cold Spring governments; and  

 
WHEREAS, the flying of the POW/MIA flag along with the American flag is enshrined in New 

York State Law, as well as in federal legislation for all prominent federal buildings, and such flag has 
been flown in the Village for years. 



   
 
 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY: 
 

 RESOLVED, that the display of any official United States federal and New York state flags, 
along with the flying of the POW/MIA flag and/or any other officially adopted federal or state flag on 
Village property and facilities will continue to comply with any and all applicable federal and state laws, 
rules, regulations and guidelines; and  
 

IT IS FURTHER RESOLVED, that it is the Village Board’s policy only to display official 
flags of the United States federal government and/or New York state government, including but not 
limited to, the POW/MIA Flag, and that no other flags or banners, of any manner, for ceremonial, 
political or activist purposes, may be displayed on Village-owned properties and facilities. 

 
FURTHER RESOLVED, that this policy shall take effect on August 10, 2022.    

 
BY ORDER OF THE VILLAGE BOARD OF THE 

VILLAGE OF COLD SPRING, NEW YORK 
 

Dated     August 10, 2022           
      
 
 
Jeffrey Vidakovich, Village Clerk-Treasurer      Date 
       

 
 


































